Site Visit
VA258-17-R-0070
Non-Emergency Medical Transportation
August 9, 2017 — 0900

Responses to the Request for Proposals (RFP) are due August 30, 2017 by 4:00 PM AZ MST. All questions must be submitted in
writing and emailed to nicholas.lebano@va.gov. All questions must be received no later than 4:00 PM AZ MST on Monday, August
14, 2017. The Government reserves the right to not answer questions not meeting this timeline if doing so would result in an
amendment requiring an extension of the solicitation and to extend would not be in the best interest of the Government. Questions
will not be answered during the course of the industry day; responses to questions will be incorporated into a written amendment
posted on FedBizOpps.gov. There will only be one (1) site tour, make up dates will not be provided.
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